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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 3rd September 2016
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Boris Pinto
Attendees

Boris Pinto (Murley), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Jonathan Sharpe (1st Old Boys), Ken Browne (Comber), Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Graham Garrett (Laganvale), David Leonard (Dungannon)
Apologies

Paul Kirk (Downshire), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), David Johnston (Laganvale)
Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Various Correspondence regarding conducting workshop. Venue switched due to cost.

Contacted by Ruth Osborne at HMS Caroline – seeking band to perform on 2nd July. St Mark’s agreed to do the job. HMS Caroline have been invoiced by BBL, payment to be forwarded to St Mark’s once received.

James Armour from Maghera Agri Show & Country Fayre – seeking band for 6th August. Details forwarded to member bands.

Ardglass Festival also seeing band for Saturday 7th August – this was at one week’s notice. Details forwarded to member bands.

Tommy Barr contacted regarding Spring Festival Trophies. They have turned up at the Alley Theatre. Boris Pinto to arrange collection.

Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the bank balance was £1571.78. He noted that money was still to be received from North West Festival. The recent conductors’ workshop made a loss of £775.00.
Conductors Workshop

Boris Pinto noted an excellent event with Russell Gray. 14 conductors attended and great feedback was received. Russell is keen to return and run a longer weekend. Bill Clements commented that less experienced conductors would benefit from more bespoke input so they do not feel overwhelmed. 
Boris thanked Paul Kirk for all his work to make the project a success. BBL to consider an annual or bi-annual event.
Child Protection Course

Attendees were unsure of requirements for child protection for their own bands. Graham Garrett noted that Ulster Scots Agency offer free AccessNI checks.

VolunteerNow training is approx. £600 which is steep. There is likely to be a fee of around £20 per head if the course is to be ran.
Festival of Brass
It was agreed by those present that a new trophy in memory of Harry Dalzell will be presented by Downshire Brass and Harry’s Family at the upcoming Festival of Brass. The trophy will be for the winning band in the Championship Section.

Currently, 11 bands have expressed an interest in taking part in the contest. 
Solos & Ensembles 2017

Patricia Gibson contacted Helen & Glyn Williams who are keen to adjudicate. Paul Kirk to make formal contact. Boris Pinto thanked Patricia for her assistance. 
Other Business
Boris Pinto advised that he and the BBL executive will draw up a plan and vision for the next 2 years with a focus on development and visibility of brass bands in Northern Ireland. The BBL needs to be more than just contests. He welcomed all bands to suggest ideas to improve the banding scene.
Bill Clements noted the development of bands in France and their use of outdoor contests and marches. Boris Pinto advised that Bob Quick and He had discussed this as an event that could possibly run in Omagh’s new outdoor performance area. 

Boris Pinto to contact Colin Wasson again regarding Belfast Parade. He has been busy organising Belfast Tattoo in recent times. 

Jonathan Sharpe noted that the deadline for applications for Arts Council Musical Instrument fund was quickly approaching
There being no further business, Boris Pinto thanked everyone for coming and closed the meeting.
Next meeting will be Saturday 1st October in Laganvale Bandroom
Upcoming BBL Events

	26th November 2016
	Festival of Brass

	11th February 2017
	Solos & Ensembles

	4th March 2017
	Brass in Concert

	8th April 2017
	Spring Festival


Upcoming Other Events

Cory Band in Concert
24th September, 8pm
Dungannon Leisure Centre

Steven & Misa Mead and Guests
27th September, 7:30pm

Ardhowen Theatre, Enniskillen
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